COUNTY OF BATH, VIRGINIA

ELECTORAL BOARD MEETING

BATH COUNTY HISTORICAL SOCIETY BOARD ROOM

65 COURTHOUSE HILL ROAD

WARM SPRINGS, VA 24484

Wednesday, March 9, 2022, 3:00 p.m.

Electoral Board Regular Meeting

Eric Johnson, Chair; Liz Knapp, Vice Chair, Nancy Peery, Secretary

Donna Weaver, General Registrar

Call to Order: 3:00 p.m.

Present at meeting Eric Johnson, Liz Knapp, Donna Weaver, and Nancy Peery

Minutes from February 9, 2022 stand approved with corrections, Eric making the first motion and Nancy seconded it.

New Business: All the Precincts have been assigned Officers of Elections and have been approved for the Primary in June.

VEBA meeting will be at The Omni The Homestead on March 18 at 3:00 p.m. and March 19 at 8:30 a.m. Eric, Liz, Donna, and Nancy will be attending the meeting.

Redistricting- Public hearing was conducted at the Court house and now it has been sent to the Attorney General. If no response in 60 days, it is to assume all will be finalized. Donna has completed all her changes in VERIS. The changes may not be available for the Primary in June, but if not ready will not affect the Primaries. Donna is waiting on the state for further direction.

Commissioner of Elections John Piper's last day in office will be March 11, 2022. Waiting on appointment of new Commissioner by Governor Youngkin.

General Registrar Report: Print elect will print the ballots for the primaries on April 13, 2022. The L & A testing will be held on April 25 or the 29th. Notice will be sent to party chairs.

Deadline for Primary candidates to file certificate of qualifications is April 7, 2022.

Early in-person and absentee voting begins May 6, 2022.

First day local electoral boards can train Chiefs and Deputy Chief officers is May 22, 2022 and last day to train is June 16, 2022. Bath County Chief training will include information on DS200 machine and the Express voting machine updates. Tentatively set for Saturday, June 11, 2022 at 9:30 a.m. Donna is considering extra training for the Fairview precinct on the Express machine updates because of its extensive use there. Donna will also train our Officers of Elections (5) in her office one on one, in addition to their online training.

May 31, 2022 is the last day to register for the June primary election.

On Saturday June 11, 2022 and on June 18, 2022 the General Registrar's office will be open from 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. for in-person absentee voting.

June 21, 2022 will be the Primary Election voting.

Preprocessing dates to be determined as soon as the state informs General Registrar.

DS200 and Express Vote machines have been updated. New demos for the machines are currently set up in the General Registrar's office.

County Administrator has announced his resignation effective March 31, 2022.

Meeting was adjourned at 4:04 p.m. by Eric Johnson.

Next meeting will be Wednesday April 13, 2022 at 3:00 p.m.